
Sir David, KS, Joseph, Council members, Donor, Colleagues Volunteers and friends, 

 

Thank you for coming to the lunch today. Instead of calling it a farewell party or welcoming lunch, 

I will make it a special thanksgiving occassion. 

 

A year ago, after Sir David decided to step down from Chairmanship, Josiah, Terry have followed 

sue. 

Josie, and Marina also came to me saying after 10 years’ service from WXQ, they would like to 

retire from the Council. Sharon also indicated that she would like to change her course in life.   

 

I need to keep my promise! I certainly feel sad to see them go, but In life, there is always a time to 

part. Thank you Sharon for giving us the best decade of your life to help us build WZQCF . 

Together we have made a lot of footprints all over China with university students without borders. 

We have a lot of stories to share on how we have started from nothing and today we have 

achieved a lot in rural China, but more importantly built many heart bridges for young people in 

HK, China and even the world! WZQ has also received a lot of public respect and recognition with 

you hard work, peservence, passion and commitment. My heartfelt thanks to you again and again! 

I wish you many many success in your new endeavour. 

 

For Josie and Marina, thank you both for joining the foundation since Day 1 and helped us build a 

solid base with corporate governance, financial control, good media and China relationship! You 

both have been an integral part of WZQCF with your unfailing dedication and support. 

I am sure WZQ is close to your hearts and you are proud of the contributions you have made!  

 

All three of you are always part of the WZQ family, and you have promised to help and come back 

as volunteers! 

 

Some people say Change is healthy to an organization. At this note, I would like to welcome 3 

new Council members on Board: They are all familiar faces with WZQ. Prof Michael Chan from 

PolyU. He has been there to support us at projects with students since the prototype WZQ bridge. 

Mr Cary Chan has been our Sponsor and donor when he was with Swire Properties. He is now 

heading the Green Council and I am sure he will bring in his expertise for us on environment and 

sustainability! Last but not the least, Esther Ma has been supporting WZQ with her professional 

PR skills and WuZhiXing was one of our most successful campaigns! Let’s welcome Cary, Michael 

and Esther ! 

 

Last but not the least, we have a new CEO on board yesterday. May I ask Chris to introduce Kenny 

Leung at this stage? And also a brief note on our future plan. Over to you, Chris. 

 


